
Highlights of the June 25, Providence Presbytery Stated Meeting 
 

 The meeting opened with a Mini Mission Fair where 11 

churches/ministries of Providence Presbytery and 3 agencies shared 

their missions, totaling 14 new mission opportunities! 

 Worship was led by the Worship Team with Candidate for 

Ordination Letarshia Robinson, preaching on Psalm 148. 

Reports 

Education and Equipping Ministry Team: announced a workshop on 

Mental Health First Aid led by Robyn Ellison, on January 20, 2014 at 

Bethelwoods. 

Mission and Outreach Committee: heard an update on plans for a 

mission trip to Honduras for the Eye Clinic and an update on Dimes 

For Hunger. 

Committee on Ministry: Presbytery approved the Ordination of 

Candidate Letarshia Robinson to the Pleasant Ridge PC in Lancaster, 

and the transfer of Rev. Parker Lucas as Program Director for 

Bethelwoods.  Moderator Conn conducted the Service of 

Commissioning for Timothy B. McCullough, CRE for Providence 

Presbytery, and heard an update from the Board of Pensions. 

Administrative Ministry Team: Recognized Communications 

Coordinator Jill Wilson for 15 years’ service to the Presbytery, 

presented a first read of the 2024 Budget, and Rose Lemmons-Berry 

gave an update on REALM, the new computer data program for the 

Presbytery. 

Committee on Preparation for Ministry: The Presbytery approved to 

move Heather Woolard, Bethesda (K) Inquirer for Ministry, to 

Candidate for Ministry. 

Bethelwoods: heard an update on the 2023 camp schedule and 

introduced Rev. Parker Lucas as the new Program Director.  

Coordinating Team: Presbytery approved an Administrative 

Commission for Mt. Tabor PC(U) with responsibilities, and a 

Memorandum of Agreement between Providence Presbytery and 

Tirzah (Y) concerning office space. The new Staffing Model for the 

Presbytery was approved along with updated job descriptions for an 

Executive Presbyter and a Stated Clerk. Tim Cureton, co-chair of the 

Implementation Team gave an update on their progress.   

The next meeting is October 22, 2023 at Covenant Presbyterian 

Church. 
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